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The Silverado Ranch Community Center received

design approvals at the October Board of County

Commissioners Meeting. The Silverado Ranch

Community Center will be Clark County's newest

community center. It will be located at Silverado

Ranch Boulevard and Gilespie Street. 

The 38,000 square-foot center will feature an

amphitheater, indoor track, basketball court, and

more. It will be Clark County's first recreation facility

with an indoor track and full-sized demonstration

kitchen for cooking classes and events. 

"Amenities like this one are too few, especially in

unincorporated Clark County and particularly in

Enterprise. That is why we chose to utilize District

A’s bond-funded park dollars to bring this

tremendous public facility to this Township," said

Commissioner Naft. 

 

SILVERADO RANCH COMMUNITY CENTER
RECIEVES DESIGN APPROVAL



Commissioner Naft helped welcome the return of the National Business
Aviation Association. The National Business Aviation Association host a

convention that helps drive economic activity, contributing greatly to our local

economy.

“The event is proof that we can grow the economy at the same time we are taking

new steps to reduce our environmental impact, just as we recognized in our

Sustainability and Climate Action Plan adopted earlier this year. We appreciate

NBAA’s leadership in this area and look forward to welcoming the convention

back here for many years to come,” said Commissioner Naft. 

Commissioner Naft also joined One APIA Nevada, the League of Conservation
Voters, the Nevada Conservation League, Mi Familia Vota, Native Voters
Alliance, and local volunteers at Silverado Ranch Park for a Pokémon Go

themed community cleanup. He also attended a Career day at John Bass
Elementary School, where students got a chance to learn about some of  Clark

County's departments and agencies as well as many other careers and vocational

opportunities that will be available in their future. 
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COMMISSIONER NAFT GIVES SPECIAL RECOGNITION TO LOCAL
EDUCATORS DURING NATIONAL YEARBOOK WEEK

Commissioner Naft recognized his former teacher and yearbook advisor, Carol

Medcalf, along with yearbook publisher, Judy Allen, on the occasion of National
Yearbook Week. Commissioner Naft attended the Las Vegas Academy of the
Arts and was the editor and chief of his yearbook. "I was lucky to be one of Mrs.

Medcalf’s thousands of students whose life was changed for the better because of

her. She’s creative, has an incomparable work ethic, and infectious energy.”
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Commissioner Naft and his colleagues unanimously moved toward creating a

county-run Office of Traffic Safety during the October Board of County

Commissioners meeting. The Office of Traffic Safety would establish a director to

work with other county departments and outside agencies to help protect the

public.

The Office of Traffic Safety will be dedicated to looking for grants and innovative

technology to make roads safer for both pedestrians and drivers in Clark County. 

The team will also help connect the dots between planning and enforcement to

address the speeding issues in Southern Nevada.

"Clark County has some of the widest, longest, fastest roads out there, and we know

speed kills at 45 mph, you’re much more likely to be killed, more likely to be a

fatality, and we have so many roads in our community that have that great speed,"

said Commissioner Naft.  

COMMISSIONERS MOVE FORWARD ON THE OFFICE OF TRAFFIC
SAFETY FOR CLARK COUNTY
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The West Flamingo Senior Center, Spring Valley Area Command, and Tabernacle

of Praise will be hosting a Turkey Hunt on Nov. 18 from 10:30 a.m until 12:30 p.m at

6255 W. Flamingo Rd. All registered attendees will receive a free frozen turkey.

Raffle winners will take home some amazing Thanksgiving gift baskets. Food and

Drinks will be provided. For more information about Turkey Hunt please contact

Jamie Homm at (702)-455-7742 

WEST FLAMINGO SENIOR CENTER TO HOST "TURKEY HUNT"

Commissioner Naft will host his next Coffee & Conversation Saturday, Nov. 20

 at Scooter's Coffee located at 6585 S. Decatur Blvd from 10:00 a.m to 11:00 a.m.

Commissioner Naft will meet with residents to listen to their concerns, and

discuss how Clark County can better serve its residents. 

NOVEMBER COFFEE AND CONVERSATION AT SCOOTERS

COMMISSIONER NAFT TO CELEBRATE NEW ADDITIONS TO
JAMES REGIONAL SPORTS PARK
Commissioners Michael Naft and Justin Jones will celebrate the opening of Phases

2 and 3 of the James Regional Sports Complex located at 8400 W. Robindale Rd.,

near Warm Springs and Buffalo. The community is invited to help celebrate the

occasion on Saturday, Nov. 20, from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. The event will include music,

free food while supplies last, bounce houses, vendor tables, and giveaways.


